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Greetings to all,

This spring is certainly one to remember – with no warm weather in

March or April, making it seem like winter has stretched far into the first half

of the year, very much unlike recent years when we could enjoy shirtsleeve

weather in our yards and patios in April, if not some teasers in March.  I guess

2013 is a distinctive reminder that we live in Nebraska!

April’s Meeting.  Since the March 11th meeting, with its scheduled

candidates’ forum, was cancelled due to heavy snow, the candidates who sur-

vived the primary attended our April meeting for the informal social period

before the program.  It was a strong candidate turnout, with neighbors having

the opportunity to speak with the candidates, ask questions and voice con-

cerns.  Thank you to all the candidates for making room in your busy sched-

ules to meet with our Dundee-Memorial Park neighbors.

May 13th Meeting.  In addition to the program scheduled for the

May meeting, we will be doing some “house cleaning.”  The DMPA bylaws

are outdated and do not reflect the way the organization has functioned over

the past decade or so.  At the May meeting, revised bylaws adopted by the

Board of Directors on May 6th will be presented for affirmation.

Streetscape Update.  On April 12, the first visible, physical work for

the new streetscape began.  A week before the work, the trees along

Underwood were marked for removal, which caused quite a stir among some

residents, who, using social media, initiated many conversations, on line and

on the sidewalks.  It is always sad to see trees come down, especially trees

that have been well loved and enjoyed by many for years.  The Dundee

streetscape was redesigned about 30 years ago, and it was then that the icon-

ic clock was installed, brick nodes were built, new benches placed, and honey

locust trees planted in the nodes along Underwood.  While the design was

beautiful when new, it has not aged well.  I am sure many of you have noticed

that trees have died (and were removed), curbs have crumbled and the brick

paving in the nodes has heaved, creating safety hazards.  Five years ago,

those issues and other aspects about the current streetscape acted as the impe-

tus to renovate. Now, after five years of planning, presenting the plans to the

Omaha Planning Board, Urban Design Review Board, City Council, and to

the public in numerous public meetings, and after raising the funds (75%

from private sources) to implement the plans, we have a contractor who has

bid the project within our budget, so we can start construction, with a ground

breaking scheduled for April 29.  

So, back to the trees.  From 49th to 51st Streets on the north side of

Underwood, MUD will be installing a new water supply line, and do some

sewer work.  MUD needs a deep trench all along that stretch of road.  This

work will take an estimated two to two and a half months.  The trees along

that stretch include some very old silver maples that are not in good health,
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your neighborhood bank      more

You may know us as the friendly, neighborhood bank. But there’s more to the 

story than that. Here, you’ll find mortgage experts to help with all of your  

purchasing, refinancing, and home equity loan needs. You’ll find experienced  

financial advisors who can provide you with the custom planning and consultation 

you need to meet any dream. Plus, you’ll find insurance experts who know how 

to save you money on anything from home, auto, and life to business and health 

insurance. Best of all, you  

can find it right here. In your 

neighborhood. What more 

could you ask for? 50th and Underwood    dundeebanking.com

EQUAL HOUSING LENDER.

Securities offered through Securities America Inc., Member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services offered through Securities America Advisors, Inc.  

Dundee Bank dba Dundee Financial Services and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated.

NOT A DEPOSIT. NOT FDIC INSURED. NOT INSURED BY ANY GOVERNMENT AGENCY. NOT BANK GUARANTEED. MAY LOSE VALUE.
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President’s Message
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and even if they were, would be so traumatized by the con-

struction, their lives would be further shortened and they

would have to be removed within a few years.  Most of the

other trees along the north side are the locust trees planted 30

years ago, and most of them are also not in good health, in

part due to the root girdling caused by the highly confining

wells in which they were planted, and in part due to the stress

of having paving covering the expanse of the nodes, prevent-

ing rainwater from making its way to the root systems.  

On the south side of the street, west of 50th, there is only one

tree, a locust that is highly stressed and near the end of its life.

The others on that side of the street that were planted 30 years

ago have already died and been removed.  East of 50th, there

are some healthy trees that are being removed to accommo-

date the new design, but most of these trees are still young and

do not represent old growth; they have been planted within

the past decade or so, and the new trees will catch up in size,

and eventually reach greater height and maturity.  

There are two features of the new design that deserve men-

tion.  One, the design calls for new nodes planted with

ground-level plants and trees arranged along Underwood,

with nodes on the north and south sides of the street arranged

facing each other to act as traffic-calming influences.  Making

the neighborhood as pedestrian friendly as possible was the

primary goal of the redesign project.  With the nodes built in

this opposing arrangement, it will help to slow traffic, as

urban traffic engineers assure us.  Further, the new trees will

be of varying species, to reduce a sense of uniformity and to

avoid a mono-culture.  Visually, some will have broader

canopies, others will be more columnar.  Some will be more

yellow in fall, while others will be more red.  The final selec-

tions have not been made, but planting a variety of species is

the principle upon which those decisions will be made.

The second feature is that there will be an increased number

of parking spaces, much of it east of 50th Street, including

some along 49th Street and east of 49th on the north side of

Underwood, in front of Underwood Towers.  While many

Dundee residents will enjoy walking to the business district,

many do drive, especially those who live quite a few blocks

away, are infirm, or have stickers for handicap parking.

Again, it is sad to see trees that are old friends go, but we are

looking to the future and what we are creating for our children

and grandchildren.  This time, we are aiming for a streetscape

that will last well beyond the 30 years – aiming at 40 or 50.

We are building a new plaza as a gathering place and improv-

ing some existing gathering places. 

The new design calls for planting more trees along

Underwood than were removed.  We are confident that as the

new trees mature, the Dundee business district tree canopy

will flourish and be beautiful, more beautiful than ever before.

We are thrilled to see that the project that began as a part of a

wish list is about to become reality.

Support Your Dundee Merchants During Streetscape

Construction.  One more word about the streetscape project,

the schedule calls for reducing Underwood down to one lane,

east bound only, for the duration of the construction period,

which is estimated to be from May through August and into

September, depending on weather among other things.  The

constricted flow of traffic will cause inconvenience to all, and

may cause financial hardship for your Dundee neighbors who

operate businesses along Underwood.  I encourage you to

give all the Dundee merchants as much of a boost as you can,

support them through this period, since many non-Dundee

Omaha patrons will be avoiding the construction zone, and

the Dundee merchants will be relying on their Dundee and

Memorial Park neighbors to help them through the summer.

“Gigantic Garage Sale” Weekend. – Dundee’s annu-

al event is scheduled for May 17, 18 and 19.  This event

brings many garage sale shoppers to the area, and allows us to

find new homes for the usable things – or “stuff” – that we no

longer need or decide would be better off in someone else’s

possession.  Truly, it must warm up by then, and won’t we be

eager to spend some time outside feeling the sun?  Check

inside this newsletter for the sign-up form, which must be

returned by May 6 to be included in the listings.  A big “Thank

you” goes to Raquel Ahlvers for all her help on organizing the

garage sale.  In addition, she also brings the treats (a delight-

ful mix of healthy and seasonal treats, along with indulgent

sweets) to our neighborhood meetings, just another example

of Dundee folks caring for Dundee folks and making a differ-

ence.

Dundee Community Garden.  As this letter goes to

press, the Dundee Community Garden’s sponsors have almost

reached their fundraising goal.  A fundraising brunch was held

at Marks Bistro April 28 (on a Sunday, when Marks is nor-

mally closed), with all the funds going to the garden.  Marks

donated all the food and labor so the garden would receive the

maximum benefit from the event.  The Dundee Community

Garden, another “wish list” dream about to become a reality!

Please consider donating to keep the garden in Dundee, keep

the green space green!  Dundee is such a great community –

and I feel we are all so fortunate to be a part of it.

Enjoy your spring – I sure hope it is on its way!

Molly Romero, DMPA President



Dundee Family Dental

5006 Dodge Street
Omaha, Nebraska 68132

(402) 554-1333

Serving Dundee for Over 30 Years

Your Neighborhood Full service Dental Practice

�teeth cleaning
�Invisalign teeth straightening
�Zoom! professional teeth whitening
�crowns, bridges, dentures 
�fillings, tooth colored fillings 
�dental veneers, cosmetic dentistry 

We accept traditional insurance plans
Later evening, early morning and Saturday appointments available

Visit our website: www.dundeefamilydental.com

Terry Lanphier, DDS,  NicK Kanning, DDS,  Mike Belling, DDS,  Ekapon Tanthana, DDS

Jose Ibarrola, DDS,  Randy Stout, DDS,  Bob Olsen, DDS



DMPA Page 6

ANOTHER SUMMER IN

ELMWOOD PARK
An eighth season of planting, weeding and gen-

eral maintenance of Elmwood Park/stream is planned for

this summer.  The following dates have been set aside:

Saturdays May 18, June 15, July 20 and Sept. 21.  The

plan is to work from 9:00-11 a.m after meeting in the

grotto parking area.  The City is providing the equipment

truck for our use so gardening tools will available.

Our work is a very necessary component of the

general well-being of the park as the park maintenance

crew has many parks to maintain.  We will be planting

annuals at the pool, weeding and trimming vegetation in

the grotto, cleaning storm drains, litter pick-up and

stream clean-up.  The more helping hands we have, the

more we get done!

There are many high schools which require com-

munity service hours and we would welcome these stu-

dents with an adult supervisor.  Hope to see you  in the

park!

Trilety Wade and Marty Myers

The Dundee Community Garden is extremely pleased to announce that we have been awarded two

grants from local foundations.  When coupled with the donations from our many neighborhood supporters,

we have met our fundraising goal for purchasing the property where the garden is located, and making the

garden a permanent part of the Dundee neighborhood. 

The Sherwood Foundation is donating $45,000 to the DCG to purchase the property, at 4902

Underwood Ave.  The Peter Kiewit Foundation is donating the final $8,200 that was needed to reach our ini-

tial $65,000 goal.

With these funds we will be purchasing the property, doing some needed grading, and putting in our

own water supply.  We plan to construct a small tool shed at the garden, and purchase an electric lawn mower.

As a model of sustainability, the lawn mower will be powered by solar panels on the roof of the shed.

Additional improvements call for increased plantings of edible landscaping, including the planting of

6 to 9 dwarf fruit trees along the northern edge of the garden (along the alley).

We would like to thank the many Dundee neighbors and friends who have donated so generously to

help us make the garden permanent!  Thank you—we could not have done this without strong neighborhood

support.  We’d also like to thank eCreamery for hosting an ice cream benefit in March, and Marks Bistro for

donating all the food for a Sunday Brunch Buffet benefit in April.  

We are continuing to accept donations, which will be used for additional improvements that were not

part of our original grant request… including improving the garden entrance, improving some garden walk-

ways, etc. It’s not too late to donate, and your donation will make a difference!  Donate on-line at dundee-

garden.org, or send checks, made out to DCG, to DCG c/o Rose Edzie, 4902 Capitol Ave., Apt. 304, Omaha,

NE 68132. 

Donations of $150 and over will earn you a spot on the permanent plaque in the garden.

Dundee Community Garden to Become Permanent



By Jean Sigler

I hate shopping for bargains. I don’t hate shop-

ping; I just don’t have the energy it takes to get a price

break these days. It used to be that a sale was 20% off or

50% if it was the January White Sale. Done deal. That

was then. Now it takes a Philadelphia lawyer to figure out

where the best bargain is to be found and decipher the

rules of the sale.

One store offers a percentage off certain items

excluding some items, if you bring in an item to be donat-

ed to a charitable organization. I happened to be at this

store on the day of this sale. When I took my items to

check out, the woman said I could get 10% off one of the

items if I opened a store charge account. I thanked her but

said I would stick with my airline card that gets me to see

the grandbabies. She then suggested that on three of the

items I was purchasing, I could get 20% off if I donated

an item to the charitable organization. I told her I didn’t

know there was such a sale going on, so I stupidly forgot

to bring an old worn household or clothing item with me.

She said that I could go upstairs to Bed and Bath, pur-

chase one wash cloth, and bring it back to her whereupon

she would put it in the donation bag and I could get the

discount. I told her I had probably given one hundred and

seventy six wash cloths to second hand stores over the

years and asked if she could maybe just take my word for

it and give me the discount anyway. She couldn’t, of

course, but she suggested I come back the following

Saturday, purchase a coupon booklet and get a discount

that way. I didn’t want to go home and come back and I

was purchasing quite a few items, so I bit the bullet and

went upstairs to Bed and Bath. By this time I had quite a

headache, so I bought two washcloths, soaked one in cold

water and applied it to my forehead before taking the

other one back to the sales lady and gathering my now

discounted items. I am convinced there is a team of high-

ly paid professionals somewhere who do nothing but

come up with complicated sales formulas for this store.

One local store gives generous discounts to people who

hold shares of stock in the company that owns the store. I

think this is a cruel joke on the rest of us. These people

don’t need bargains. They could sell one share of their

stock and furnish my entire house. I need the bargains! I

am one of the misguided investors who bought Level 3.

How about a special day for us? 

Then there is the one day only sale. Prices are

slashed but only until the doors close for the night. Then,

presumably they shoot right back up unless you have a

coupon or a cash card or a store credit because you spent

over fifty dollars the week before. I have a drawer at 

home where I keep the gift, credit, bonus, krazy kash

cards that will no longer fit in my wallet which is stuffed

full of cards I keep forgetting to use. I think there might

be a method in this madness. Have you noticed that not

very many stores give cash back any more – only the

cards. I’m sure they are counting on people like me who

will take these cards to their graves. Well, probably not,

because I’m sure I will forget them at home. 

I thought it might be easier to shop online bar-

gains. I went to a department store website and found a

dizzying number of sales options. One of them was the

“Daily Deal” page which has a countdown clock telling

how many days, hours, minutes and seconds are left in the

daily deal for that day. I felt so pressured I almost bought

a nine hundred dollar treadmill simply because there were

only thirty seven minutes and twenty two seconds left

before the sale ended.

I remember when the Dollar Stores first came on

the scene. Then, as now, every item in the store went for

$1. The difference between then and now is the atmos-

phere in the stores. The aisles used to be filled with good

natured sales staff who loved a good joke. Every ten min-

utes or so one of them would shout, “Price Check!” The

rest of the employees shouted back merrily, “A dollar!”

They never tired of the joke. Somewhere along the line

the jocular sales staff was replaced with one harried

cashier frantically punching in the purchases of the cus-

tomers. I can’t help but wonder if this process couldn’t be

streamlined by the cashier counting the items each cus-

tomer is purchasing, multiplying by 1, and adding sales

tax. I guess there needs to be an itemized receipt in case

an item is returned and the cashier has to verify the cost.

Really?

DMPA Page 7
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For the old house owner, win-

dows can be a blessing and a

curse.  A blessing because old

houses typically have lots of

windows that let the sunshine

stream in.  A curse because after 60,70, 80 years or more,

your old windows may be in sad shape.  A recent letter

from a Dundee neighbor posed some interesting questions

about window repair and replacement.

Dear Don,
Hoping to get your insight on replacing old win-

dows.  We have old double hung windows with original
storms.  Unfortunately, we did not inherit the screens.  On
the top half of our double hungs, we have the 6 panes of
glass.  Many of these small panes are cracked or broken.
To add to this, we have 4 young children who are at risk of
lead poisoning every time we open the windows (which
isn't often due to most of them are painted or caulked shut,
and the necessity of using an 8-10 inch indoor screen- so
much for "cracking" a window!)  The internal wells of the
windows as well as the storms are displaying the "alliga-
tor" pattern so typical of deteriorating lead paint.

So for all of these reasons, not to mention the
draftiness caused by them, we're considering the process of
window replacement.  We can't afford to do the whole
house as we have many.  We're considering a few rooms at
a time or the second floor/first floor plan.

What knowledge or info do you have regarding
any company or type of window replacement that would
keep the integrity of the old house intact, yet improve the
energy efficiency?  My neighbors have "new windows" on
their wood clapboard house but the external window frame
is now wrapped in vinyl.  Any opinions?  Any advise about
minimizing lead dust hazards?

Basically, I want to have thermo-efficient windows
that I can open to enjoy the fresh breezes while not endan-
gering my children, yet maintaining the integrity of my
wood clapboard home.  Any input is appreciated!

Sincerely,
Tressa Hoover

Dear Tressa,

I favor renovating old windows rather than replac-

ing them.  While it takes some work, the cost savings is

very significant.  For a few dollars a window the old win-

dows can be restored to their original working condition.

New windows, including installation expenses, will cost

about $350-$500 each.  I have restored about 35 windows

on our old house (with about 15 more to go.)  All of the

restored double hungs can be opened with just one finger

and cold drafts don't leak in around them.  The only thing

we don't have is the double pane, gas-sealed, low-e glass of

new windows.  However, window manufacturers exagger-

ate the energy savings of replacement windows.  The

University of Vermont estimated that the annual fuel sav-

ings for double pane glass is about $3 per window per year.

So the payback for a replacement window will take a long

time.  The greatest heat loss for windows is the air infiltra-

tion around the window, which can be solved with weath-

er-stripping, caulking and proper maintenance.

However, having said all that, window renovation

has its downsides, too.  First it takes time and patience.

Time is the commodity we all find in very short supply.

The lead paint risks you mention are also a concern, espe-

cially since you have young children in the house.  A con-

tractor trained and equipped to safely handle lead paint

waste should be the one to strip the paint from the sashes

and frame. 

When replacing windows you have three general

options.  With the first option you can replace just the sash

and glazing (glass) and use the existing frames.  Most win-

dow manufacturers sell "sash-packs".  This is the cheapest

alternative.  If you are reasonably handy you can do-it-

yourself and save $250-$300 per window.  You could hire

a contractor to install the most difficult window(s) with the

understanding that you're going to watch and learn how to

install the others.  The inside of the frames would still have

to be stripped so you would still have the lead paint issue

to deal with.  

The second option is one I don't recommend for

houses of our vintage, but I'll explain it for the sake of

completeness.  This is the "frame within a frame" option.

With this option the sashes are removed and a new window

installed in the opening complete with a new frame.  Since

the window now has two frames, the area of glass will be

reduced.  If the existing window frames are out-of-square

or suffer any rot, the "frame-within-frame" will not work.

It is for these reasons most window manufacturers advise

against this method of window replacement for wood win-

dow frames.  I would also be concerned about how these

windows would affect the exterior appearance of your old

home.

The final option is full replacement where the full

window--including sashes, glazing and frame are removed

and replaced.  This is the most expensive option.  

I agree with you that the vinyl or aluminum clad

windows do not look appropriate for an old house.  Luckily

many manufacturers produce good wood windows.

Marvin, Kolbe & Kolbe, Pella, and Andersen sell all-wood

windows according to their websites.  (And, I am sure

there are many other companies that offer all wood win-

dows as well.)  Wood windows are considered a 20-25 year

replacement item.  However, with regular maintenance

they can last for generations.  As proof I have the windows

in my old house, which are 80 years old.  When we bought

the house we thought they'd have to be replaced because

they looked so bad.  After stripping, reglazing, replacing

sash cords and hardware, they look and function like they 

DMPA Page 8 Continuedon page 9



DMPA Page 9

And before you sign the con-

tract, ask for and check their did

in 1921. 

There are many good

window makers, so brand name is not as important as

installation.  If the windows are not installed properly,

you'll get a bigger old house headache rather than curing

one.  Ask the window distributors for the names of reliable

installers if they do not install them. references and a give

the Better Business Bureau a call, too.

Fenestration is a ten-dollar architectural word that

describes the look of your windows as part of the overall

design of your home's exterior. Unless you are planning on

moving any windows, the ranking or window placement

will not be an issue.  But the design of the individual win-

dows should replicate the windows you are replacing.

Your double hungs are "six-over-ones"; the upper sash is

divided into six lights or 

panes with a single pane in the lower sash. Replacement

windows can be obtained that have true divided upper sash

or have wood grills that mimic the divided look.

Unfortunately too many divided light windows in our

neighborhood have been replaced with "one-over-ones” or

casement windows and even situations where two side-by-

side double hungs were replaced with a single slab of a pic-

ture window.  The change in the home's appearance can be

quite striking, leaving the house with a sort of dull, vacant-

looking stare.

Tressa, I hope this information is some help to

you.  Good luck on your window project.  

2013 DMPA 
Gigantic Garage Sale Weekend 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

May 17, 18, 19 
Sign up by Monday, May 6th 

Sign up online @ 
www.dundee-memorialpark.org 

 
 

line  or fill this out & mail it to me @ 312 S 54th St.  Omaha, NE 68132 
 

Continued from page 8



A.V. Sorensen Library &  Recreation Center 
48th & Cass Streets

Library Info: 444-5274  ww.omahapubliclibrary.org
Tues & Thurs 10 am - 8 pm  Wed, Fri, Sat 10 am- 6 pm  Closed Sunday & Monday  

Recreation Center  info: 444-5596  www.cityofomaha.org/parks
Saturday 8:30 am - 12 pm Mon - Thurs  8:30 am - 8:30 pm   Fri 8:30 am - 5:30 pm
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Dundee-Memorial Park Association    Membership Form 

Name (s) ______________________________________

Address: _________________________________________   Zipcode ___________

Phone _______________________     E-mail: _____________________________

Multiple year membership discounts : Family  2 year - $20,  Senior 2 year -$10, Business  2 yr $30

Send form (Photo copy acceptable) and checks made out to DMPA to

Eli McNichols 5017 1/2 Cass St,  Omaha, NE 68132 

(Please DO NOT send to p.o. box.) 

Advertising Rates: $8 for three lines plus $2 for each addi-

tional line. $14 for a three line ad run for two consecutive

months. 25 characters per line, count all spaces & punctuation.

Submissions will be edited to fit contracted space. Send check

to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31 Avenue, 68131. 

Email: ellenshurson@gmail.com or call 402- 551-6787. 

Denny’s Handyman Service

Carpet Restretch & Repair

Painting & Home Repairs 

397-4223 Area References 

DUNDEE CLASSIFIED /WANT ADS 

Annual 

Membership

Dues: 

Family $12

Senior $6

Business $20

Multiple year 

discounts available

____  I would like to learn about volunteer opportunities.

PLEASE CHECK 
YOUR MAILING LABEL

Please renew before your membership lapses.
Multi-year memberships are available. 

Yes, you may list my name in the newsletter as a   ____new member ____ renewal.

Reserve this spot 

for next month

For pennies per household.

Call  402-551-6787

O's Girl Friday Concierge

Errands, Shopping...

www.omahasgirlfriday.com

Saving Family Stories & Treasures:
moving? redecorating? or organizing your life & memories..

.Your family heirlooms deserve to be preserved.

Legacy Art & Frame - Preservation and Restoration Services

Email: orlandini.conservation@gmail.com

402-330-6665

Dundee
4825 Dodge St.

Jamie A. Drake, M.D., F.A.A.P.
Jillyn A. Kratochvil, M.D., F.A.A.P.

Erin A. Loucks, M.D., F.A.A.P., I.B.C.L.C., R.L.C.
Michael J. Moore, M.D., F.A.A.P.
Patrick J. Specht, M.D., F.A.A.P.

955-7676
M-F 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m.
Sat. 8:30 a.m.-noon

Ask about our extended hours.
Access us online via Children’s Connect.

ChildrensPhysiciansOmaha.org



Shurson Publishing
131 N. 31 Avenue
Omaha, NE 68131

To avoid delay... Please send all membership renewals to address on membership form, on the other side of this page.

Please. DO NOT send membership forms to the address above.
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Omaha, NE 
Permit 1638

www.dpcomaha.org

9 am Rejoice Worship

10 am Christian Education

11 am Traditional Worship

Dundee Presbyterian Church

Dundee Day 
Dundee Merchants decided to schedule Dundee

Day for  September 28th  due to the streetscape

construction.  This is the only  September Saturday

with no Husker football game

Hundreds of fabulous photos & historical facts
$47 hardcover collector’s edition

Available at Dundee Bank 50th & Underwood, 
or by mail order from Shurson Publishing, 

email: ellenshurson@gmail.com 
Or call 402-551-6787.

Dundee, Neb.,
A Pictorial History


